
SUMMARY OF MINUTES 
CALHOUN COUNTY COMMISSION 

APRIL 14, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Calhoun County Commission was called to order by Vice-Chairman 
Hodges.  Also present were Commissioner Wilson, Commissioner Hudson, and Commissioner 
Patterson.  County Engineer Brian Rosenbalm gave an invocation. 
 
The Commissioners approved the payment of warrants issued, to-wit: 
 
Commissioner Hodges presented a proclamation to Sacred Heart High School in recognition of 
their winning the 2016 AHSAA Class 1A Boys Basketball State Championship.  Individual 
certifications of recognition were presented to each team member and coach. 
 
A proclamation was presented by Commissioner Wilson, on behalf of the Commissioners, to Dr. 
Martha Lavender, President, Gadsden State Community College, recognizing the 
accomplishments of Alabama’s public community college system and declaring the month of 
April as Community College Month in Calhoun County.  Also present were the following 
employees of Gadsden State Community College: Dr. Deborah Curry, Dean of Health Sciences; 
Dr. Teresa Rhea, Dean of Enrollment and Retention; Tim Smith, Chief Information Officer; and 
Kelley Pearce, Campus Director, McClellan Center. 
 
 


